330 W. 20t Avenue

San Mateo, CA 94403
www.cityofsanmateo.org
(650) 522-7000

CITY OF SAN MATEO
Public Works DEPARTMENT

DATE 8/29/23

Dear Alessandra Moyer,

The city of San Mateo believes it would be beneficial to conduct the Chronic toxicity Species Screening
within 18 months of our new facility coming online and not within 18 months of the permit issuance date.
We conducted our last species screening in July of 2011 which would be within the required 15-year
window for conducting the screening . As required, we will be conducting a new screening within 18
months of our new facility coming online due to the significant changes in our processes that will occur at
that time. However, conducting a screening within the first 18 months of our new order would not be
representative because of the considerable changes that will occur with our new facility coming on line

during that time. Thank you.

Sincerely,

e

Robert Learmonth,
Plant Manager
(650) 522-7386

* Main Line (650) 522-7000 -



